

September 30, 2021

## VIA E-MAIL (BOARD.SECRETARY@BPU.NJ.GOV)

Ira G. Megdal
Direct Phone 856-910-5007
Direct Fax 877-259-7984
imegdal@cozen.com

Aida Camacho-Welch Secretary NJ Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Street, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625

Re: In the Matter of the Petition of New Jersey-American Water Company, Inc. for Approval of a Municipal Consent Granted by the Township of Galloway, Atlantic County, New Jersey
BPU Docket No.: \_\_\_\_\_

Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch:

On behalf of New Jersey-American Water Company ("NJAWC") enclosed for filing is NJAWC's verified Petition for Approval of a Municipal Consent Granted by the Township of Galloway, Atlantic County, New Jersey.

This Petition is being filed with the Board Secretary electronically only, consistent with the Board's Order dated March 19, 2020 (Docket No. EO20030254) directing that all submissions to the Board, of any kind, be submitted electronically. I hereby certify that copies of the verified Petition and Exhibits have this day been transmitted to all persons copied below via electronic mail.

No paper copies will follow and we would appreciate if the Board Secretary's office would please acknowledge receipt of this letter and the verified Petition. Thank you for your anticipated courtesy and cooperation.

Sincerely,

COZEN O'CONNOR

by. Ha C. Mc

IGM:kn Enclosure

LEGAL\54441340\1

\_\_\_\_\_

cc: Brian O. Lipman, Litigation Manager

Susan McClure, Esquire Christine Juarez, Esquire Emily Smithman, Esquire

Michael Kammer, Director, Division of Water

Robert Brabston, Executive Director

Debbie Albrecht, Vice President & General Counsel

Stephen Bishop, Corporate Counsel

Nicholas DeVecchis, Senior Manager Business Development

John Tomac, Senior Director Rates and Regulation

Donald Shields, Vice President and Director of Engineering